
REMINDERS AND UPDATES
IMPORTANT

Reporting an absence 
It is a requirement from the Ministry that you 
inform the school if your child is going to be 
absent.

Please report all absences before 9am via the 
below options: 

1.	 Through the school website. 

2.	 Call the absence line 04 569 5759 option 1. 

3.	 Email absences@stpeterpaul.school.nz

Please ensure you leave a reason for your child’s 
absence. Any unexplained absences will be 
coded as unjustified and truant. 

Tuesday, 19 September 2023

Kia ora Parents and Caregivers, 
Welcome
A very warm welcome to our new student Jack, 
and his family who have joined us in the last two 
weeks. We hope you’ve had a great start to school 
life.

Health and well-being
For families new to our school and a reminder 
to everyone - we are a water only school. This 
means that water (and plain reduced fat milk) is the 
only drink that students can bring onto the school 
grounds. 

We moved to being water only a few years ago 
now and have seen that it benefits teaching and 
learning as well as student health and wellbeing. We 
have water fountains outside on the playgrounds 
and options for filling up drink bottles within the 
Areas. Many thanks for your support with this.

End-of-term assembly
We’re looking forward to this fun event on Friday, 
beginning at 9.15am in the Church. Please join us 
if you can. 

Nikau are leading this assembly and they have a 
great line-up of talent from across the school to 
share, including the year group winners from our 
Bible Reading Competition.

The bark arrives next week
A reminder that the bark to fill our Junior Playground 
arrives next week. Cyril will be at school on 
Wednesday, Thursday and Friday spending time 

working to spread what will be an enormous 
mountain of bark. 

He  would really appreciate If you could join him 
for any time you have spare on any of those days 
and bring along a rake, shovel, wheelbarrow etc

Thank you
Many thanks for your attendance at our recent 
Learning Conferences. Our teachers place a high 
value on the opportunity to talk with you and your 
children about their learning. Thanks for all the 
positive feedback you provided them as well. At 
the end of next term all students will receive an 
end-of-year written report. Further assessment 
information and evidence of learning will continue 
to come home during the term.

There was a wonderful buzz around the school last 
week with big events like Te Wiki o te Reo Māori 
and ArtSplash. Many thanks for your support with 
such activities and I’m sure everyone will enjoy 
seeing the photos in the article further below.

From everyone here at school, can I wish you all 
an enjoyable term break. Safe travels if you are 
heading away and all the best if you are juggling 
work commitments over this time. 

We look forward to welcoming everyone back on 
Monday 9 October.

Kay Tester
Principal
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SPECIAL CHARACTER

Bible Reading Competition

Congratulations to all who participated in our recent Bible Reading Competition. 

Our students put forth their best efforts while presenting their chosen Bible scriptures. It was truly inspiring to witness 
their confidence and excellent oral skills during their readings. A big thank you to our judges, Mrs. Bartlett, Mrs. Tester, 
Mrs. Stewart, Fr. Alfred and Bella Penman. 

We cordially invite you all to join us and listen to the first place winners at our upcoming end-of-term school assembly.

Spotlight on the Arts - Music and Drama

This term we have been exploring music and drama. This has allowed some students to practise and learn 
their ArtSplash songs whilst others have had the opportunity to explore drama and music more thoroughly.

Some highlights have been creating freeze frames for drama, playing our school percussion instruments 
and meeting musicians from the NZ Symphony Orchestra via a Zoom session. And of course, our ArtSplash 
choir got to perform in front of a large audience of family and friends at the Michael Fowler Centre last 
week. 

For the last week of the term we will wrap up our learning by attending a performance of Aladdin at the 
Little Theatre and watching a performance from Orchestra Wellington musicians at the Church.

Rocket Day!

The tamariki in the Pohutukawa area, had a wonderful opportunity to combine their science knowledge 
about forces and their mathematics skills. They worked collaboratively with a buddy to design, measure 
and construct a water-powered rocket. 

The big test of all their hard work came on our launch day. Did their rocket fly?

Simple machines

This term Kowhai has been learning about the six simple machines. We have learnt that simple machines 
are everywhere and they make it much easier for all of us to complete tasks in the classroom, at home 
and out in the community. 

SPORTS NEWS

School uniform 
Sun hats are required in term 4. 

Slouch hat (Yrs 1-4) $12 and cap (Yrs 5-8) $10.

These can be purchased from the school office or 
the uniform shop.

If your child has borrowed any uniform items from 
us, please ensure they are washed and returned 
to the school office.

Collins Cup
This annual competition among Catholic Schools, which has been 
on hold for the past three years, was restarted this year with our 
Year 7/8 team Kiwi taking part.
Each school played seven games and at the end, St Joseph’s 
School Upper Hutt was victorious and became holders of the 
Netball trophy. The Rugby 7s was won by St Bernard’s College.
St Joseph’s become holders of the Collins Cup til next year as 
they were 2nd in Rugby, and the overall winner is decided by 
combined points.

0800  565  565

info@lunchonline.co.nz

Sushi and Subway delivered to school weekly

It’s simple; all you need to do is register at
www.lunchonline.co.nz
and follow four easy steps to get started

1     Register an account

2     Add member/s including your childs name, school and classroom

3     Make a payment so you have funds in your account before you order

4     Select your lunch and place an order

PTA News

KURA AHUREA
Te reo kupu/kīanga to practise at home. Kōrero: simple Te reo with your whānau. 

School Parent Portal
For families who are new to our school, the Parent Portal provides you with quick access to:

•	your child’s contact details – click on ‘My Child’.  Check contact details. Please advise the school office if there are 
any changes to be made.

•	view your child’s account (under accounts, download the statement to view your current balance)

•	school policies & procedures (under contacts)

•	view your child’s attendance for the year to date (click on ‘report an absence’ then scroll down to view)

•	be able to report an absence

How to access this ….

Please visit your app store for your phone, either Google Play or the Apple App Store and search for the app 
called @School Mobile or to login via the internet go to https://www.atschool.co.nz/. 

You will then be able to use the username and password that you have been emailed to log in and 
see information about your child. If you have not received your user id and password please email  
admin@stpeterpaul.school.nz to have your login details sent to you. 

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Teresa or Lisa in the school office. 

VisTab 
A friendly reminder that if you are running late 
and have reported this through the website or 
telephone, your child will still need to sign-in (on 
the tablet) at the office and take a red card before 
going to their classroom.

Sacramental Programme 2023/24

An email was sent to all the parents with regards to the Sacramental Programme which will start next term. Please mark 
these dates on your calendar. 

Parent Meeting - Tuesday 17 October, 7:30 pm, Ss. Peter and Paul Chapel

First Preparation Mass - Sunday 29th October, 9am in the Church

Second Preparation Mass - Sunday 12th November, 9am in the Church

Confirmation Day - Sunday 26th November

There will be two options; 9am Mass or 5:30 Mass. You will be advised of the 2024 Reconciliation and First Holy 
Communion dates later on.

If you have any questions or need further information, please contact Kathryn or myself. 

We look forward to sharing this meaningful journey with your child and family.

Ngā mihi mahana,

Aurea Casino 	  
Director of Religious Studies

Any questions, please email me at drs@stpeterpaul.school.nz

“ArtSplash was amazing because I got 
to perform and show off my skills in 
front of a huge audience at the Michael 
Fowler Centre. My favourite songs 
were ‘Poi E’ and ‘You Will Be Found’. 
I really liked how the orchestra knew 
how to read music and knew exactly 
when to play.” Cooper

“It was super fun practising, and on 
the night, everyone was searching for 
their family - it was funny!” Withnye

“On the performance night, at first, it 
was kind of scary but then I realised 
my friends were beside me, so I knew 
I’d be ok.” Siena 

Interzone Swimming
We have received the results from this event and all parents have been 
notified. 
Congratulations to all our swimmers who swam well against strong 
competition. 

Those who finished in the first three of their events were:
Peyton Kelekolio - 1st 50m Freestyle (Yrs 4-6), 3rd 100 Freestyle Open
Bailey Mayo - 2nd 100 Freestyle Open, 3rd Medley Open
Tia Cox - 2nd 100m Freestyle, 3rd 50m Freestyle (Yr 8)
Bailey Newbould - 2nd 50m Backstroke (Yr 8)
Renny Collins - 2nd 50m Breaststroke (Yr 8)
Izabela Ibanez - 2nd 25 Freestyle (Yr 6), 2nd 25 m Backstroke (Yr 6)
John Coote - 2nd 25m Freestyle (Yr 5), 3rd 25m Backstroke (Yr 5)
Luka Barthel - 2nd 25m Backstroke (Yr 4)
Hine Wilson - 3rd 25m Backstroke (Yr 4)
Year 7/8 Medley Relay - 1st
Years 4-6 Girls Medley Relay - 1st
Year 5 Mixed Relay - 2nd
Year 6 Mixed Relay - 1st

Term 4 Sport - Touch (Yrs 0-8) and Netball (Yrs 0-4)
All registrations close tomorrow Wednesday 20 September, 
3pm and payments must be made by this time for students to be 
eligible to play.
Please be aware that if not enough volunteers are received to 
coach, then students will miss out and/or no teams will be entered.

PTA Committee meeting 
The next PTA committee meeting is on Wednesday 
18 October (via Zoom). Save the date and it would 
be great to see you online. 

Zoom link will be available in due course.

First Second Third
Year 1 Zara Maxwell Aiden Basil Tahlia Boaniface
Year 2 Zayla Tauauve’a Roman Donaldson JeMaine Magadia 
Year 3 Nia Nanai Felipe Chevallier-Boutell Indy Baldwin
Year 4 Agnes Kappen Renata Sparrow Lara Stephenson

Night Geary 
Year 5 Jiya Jobin Natty Hadfield Archer Galuszka
Year 6 Ruby Jones Ryan Thomas Neha Bipin
Year 7 Serah Stanley Olivia Rachel Shyju Samantha Alzona
Year 8 Annabelle Treadwell Khassandra Sturm Jada Tetevano

Floorball 2023

Our ngā akonga participated in the Floorball Festival held at Walter Nash Stadium. It was a participation-
based event with a focus on enjoyment rather than competition. Indeed, our kōhine had a fantastic time. 
We took three teams for a full day of sporting fun. Well done to all involved!

School Athletics
These are scheduled for Week 2 Term 4, Wednesday 18 October 
(postponement date Thursday 19 October). 
The Zone event is on Tuesday 7 November, the Interzone Tuesday 
21 November and Regionals Tuesday 5 December.

TE WIKI O TE REO MAORI CELEBRATION
Our kura held many activities to commemorate Te Wiki o te Reo Māori, such as rewarding ngā akonga tokens for 
speaking te reo within and outside of the classroom. These tokens are raffle tickets for the daily draw. 

In our school, a variety of waiata were also played to set the mood while appreciating te Reo Māori through music. 
There was also a te reo treasure hunt class activity, rumaki reo for our kaiako, and a whakangahau for the entire 
kura. 

“My water rocket flew close to the ground but the thrust 
kept it up and landed about a quarter of the way down the 
astroturf.” Stefan

“We noticed that the bigger bottles were harder to launch 
because there was more mass and you had to pump the air 
into it for a longer time compared to the smaller rockets.” 
Tianli and Maritta. 

“The thrust of the water and the air gave the rocket kinetic 
energy and velocity. The thrust made each rocket go at least 
five metres in any direction.” Caleb

“The thrust of the rocket was created with the water and some 
rockets went very far with water as the thrust with the help of 
air pressure, which is very impressive.” Edwin

“My rocket went higher than the other rockets but it did not 
go as far as other peoples rockets from Pohutukawa.” Conor 

“I observed that my rocket was launched at a 45o angle, 
taking off really high then it went down in a semicircle, before 
it landed it did a tiny swirly, swirl.” Mary

“My rocket came up on the 45o angle and landed a couple seconds later.” 
CJ

“My rocket did not go far or high, it just dragged along the astroturf going 
very fast. It went about 2/4 of the way to the halfway point.” Indigo 

“The water came out of our rocket, spraying water everywhere, staying 
low to the ground.” Sofia

“Our rocket blasted off fast and then it went straight up. It didn’t go far but 
it did go high and then crash landed into the ground.” Harper

“I was impressed that my rocket had a straight flight path due to the 
balanced weight and mass of the water and the fins being evenly spaced.” 
Lydia

“My rocket went almost to the halfway line because of the balance 
between the air and the water.” Levi

“I observed that my rocket had a good takeoff and it glided 
through the air as high as the fence, when it landed it sadly 
lost a fin.” Billy

“I noticed that the aerodynamics of the rockets made some 
fly straight through the air and some flew all over the place.” 
Carter

“My Rocket flew above us in the air and then slowly dragged 
along the ground.” Chanelle

“My rocket flew in a wonky line but landed just before the 
halfway line.” Peyton 

“When it was our turn DJ and I walked out to the astroturf, Mr 
Watson put in the nozzle and pumped the air. We had take-
off! Our rocket shot off and landed half way down the turf.” 
Iva

“My rocket stayed low and didn’t cover that much distance, 
some of the other rockets went much higher or longer.” Ciara

“My rocket flew high and well but had a curve turning the 
rocket to fly left and over the fence to land down on its head.” 
Lotte

Last Wednesday 13 September, 90 students from Nikau and Pohutukawa performed spectacularly as part of the ArtSplash 
2023 Choir at the Michael Fowler Centre.  

Our bright sea of green made us easy to spot on stage and the students’ hard work practising both at school and at home 
really showed as they sang with confidence, joy and enthusiasm. 

Highlights were the audience participation Pasifika item and the surprise use of Poi by everyone in the last song.  

All the children had a wonderful time both at the event itself and at the rehearsal during the day, enjoying being able to 
experience being part of such a great event.

ARTSPLASH 2023

I enjoyed playing floorball with other teams. Everyone was 
working as a team to win or just achieve a goal. Floorball 
was a lot of fun, and I would recommend it to others. It 
was also excellent exercise, and although my back was a 
little sore from bending over so much, it was an amazing 
experience.” Ruby J 

I liked how we worked together as a team to get the ball 
into the goal in floorball. I also enjoyed watching other 
teams play. Floorball was a fun experience. I would do it 
again. Isabella B

I enjoyed floorball because everyone was smiling. There 
was no arguing and everyone played fairly. I recommend 
it to everyone who loves sports that involve teamwork 
and communication. It was a fun event that I would do 
again if given the chance. Sianne J

Hutt Science Roadshow 2023

Last week Rata enjoyed a trip to the Science Roadshow. There 
was a mix of science shows and exhibitions for the students to 
enjoy with lots of hands-on elements to make the learning come 
to life!

“Wheels and axles help things 
move. Cars, bicycles, scooters and 
skateboards have wheels and axles.”  
Leo and Max

“Inclined planes make things move 
downhill way easier. Ramps and slides 
are inclined planes.” Zara

“Wedges help us to cut stuff up. A knife 
is a wedge and so is a shovel. A shovel 
has a wedge and a lever! Two simple 
machines working together.” Henry 

“Pulleys make it easier to lift heavy 
things. I could lift a big rock if I used a 
pulley.” Gianna 

“Screws hold things together really well. Houses have 
screws in the wood to help them stand up.” Finn

“Levers go up and down! Seesaws are levers, they are a fun 
simple machine.” Saoirse

“It was cool, and all the people were clapping loudly.” Harper

“It gave us all a big opportunity to express ourselves in front 
of an audience.” Gabby

“We have been learning about music. I really enjoyed being 
the conductor.” Tommy

“I loved playing the bongos and working together with other 
people to make music.” Samuel

“We played lots of fun music games and I liked playing the 
drums.” Nathaniel

We had a great time last week celebrating Te Wiki o te 
Reo Māori. We learnt and korero new kupu reo Māori from 
around the school. It was a memorable experience that we 
will never forget. 

It was also wonderful to see people laughing, having fun and 
embracing the culture. It is valuable to learn te Reo Māori 
since we live in Aotearoa. 

Kia kaha te Reo Māori! Gabi, Kayla, Nina, Jada, Rossabelle, 
Norah, Jaden, Jackson and Frankie. 

A message from the Attendance Dues Team
We are getting a new database which will be going live by the end of the year. This will include a Parent 
Portal at some stage, which will mean parents can log in and see their account balance and manage their 
account details. This secure self-service platform will also allow you to make payments. Watch this space!

All communication by us are now via email, so please check that emails from dues@wn.catholic.org.nz do 
not go to your spam/junk inbox so that you receive all communications from ourselves.

If you are paying by regular instalments your account should be paid by the end of November, or by 
payment plan as agreed by us. It is preferable to have a regular instalment that keeps your account in hand.

Financial assistance is available to families experiencing financial hardship (loss of income/
redundancy, family reasons, etc.). It is a condition of the assistance application that the family 
has an affordable regular payment in place. You apply for this assistance with the school.

If you have any questions, please contact us: 
Phone: 0800 462 725            			   Email: dues@wn.catholic.org.nz

School disco
The School disco at the Hutt Bowling Club was a great success. A good gathering for the school community to connect 
while the children were having fun on the dance floor. 

Thanks to the PTA committee and parent helpers. We couldn’t have done it without you!

Junior playground
Thanks to Lucy and Scott Duncan at Duncan 
Construction for contributing bark for the junior 
playground. We appreciate your generous support 
with this.

WE NEED HELP!!!
As you may know, a lot of the projects around school 
(playgrounds etc) are only possible through fundraising, and 
we’ve got a few big ones ahead over the next few years. 

Is there anyone who would be willing to do some research into 
possible grants the school could apply for? We’re just after 
some info of what’s out there etc. 

If you’re keen, please email pta@stpeterpaul.school.nz

Friday 22 September

School assembly 9.15am - all whānau 
welcome

Last day of term 3

Events

http://teawakairangi.nz/
https://www.stpeterpaul.school.nz/

